
13th March 2020
Update: Coronavirus (COVID-19)

Dear Parents,
You will be fully aware of national and international concerns about COVID-19 and you will also know that the 
advice regarding COVID-19 is constantly being updated. We, at St Robert’s, are taking the following 
precautionary measures in school to educate and prevent the spread of the virus:  In liturgy, Celebration 
assembly and in class we have explained, and stressed, the importance of correct hand washing – possibly 
songs to sing whilst applying soap! This should take the recommended time of 20 seconds.  

We are monitoring the children in washing their hands and/or use hand sanitiser before touching any food and 
encouraging them to do so regularly throughout the school day.  Alcohol-based hand sanitizers are in place 
throughout school. 

Door handles etc are being given an extra clean.  As a staff, we are taking extra precautions when someone, 
staff or pupil, feels unwell.  Attached is a document for your information, from Public Health England (PHE), 
which gives advice on coronavirus for places of education In the meantime, please can you:  

● Continue to monitor your children in washing their hands carefully and regularly, for 20 seconds with 
soapy water or through the application of alcohol-based sanitizer. 

● Remind your children that if they need to sneeze or cough, to do so into tissues and dispose of them 
safely.  

● Remind your children to avoid touching their mouth, nose, eyes or face as much as possible of this.
● If your child or a member of the child's family has returned from a Category 1 area, do not send your 

child to school. Follow medical guidance from PHE and contact the school by phone to inform us of 
this. 

● If your child falls ill and you believe they have been exposed to the coronavirus either through travel to 
a Category 1 or 2 area, or through contact with a confirmed case, the government advice currently is 
to call NHS 111, or 999 in a life-threatening situation. 

We are monitoring and responding to government advice on a daily basis and will, of course, update you on 
our response to any further developments. 
If you need any more information, there is a helpline for schools and parents: phone: 0800 046 8687 email 
DFE.coronavirushelpline@education.gov.uk. Opening hours 8:00am to 6:00pm Monday to Friday.

Today we had pupils absent due to a sickness bug. We don’t believe this is linked to the Coronavirus and 
despite our best efforts a bug such as this can spread. 

Thank you in advance for your support,

D Sutcliffe
Mr D Sutcliffe
Headteacher
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